D R A F T Minutes
11/19/08

PBC Meeting

Minutes of Meeting 11/19/08

Present:  John al-Amin, Anna Marie Valle, Marie Butler, Carolyn Inouye, Andy Cawelti, Eleanor Brown, Jose Cornelio, Floyd Martin, Richard Enriques, Jennifer Domini, Gwen Lewis-Huddleston, Richard Duran, P. Scott Corbett
The meeting began at 2:10 pm.

The minutes were reviewed and Eleanor Brown moved and Andy Cawelti seconded the adoption of the minutes.

John al-Amin handed out the “2008-09 Mid Year Reduction Proposal November 19, 2008” and began to work through the specifics of the suggested budget reductions.  There was considerable discussion.  The plan included the reduction of some of the Spring 2009 instructional schedule.  For example PG classes were not scheduled and they represented a savings.  The goal for savings was approximately $150,000 for the Spring semester and $40,000 for the Summer term.  

The dialogue enabled both Floyd Martin and Gwen Lewis Huddleston to articulate that the cuts and proposed cuts were being developed through careful consideration and that emphasis was being placed on restructuring the schedule as smartly as possible. 

It was mentioned that this plan was to go to DCAS and to the Academic Senate.  It was scheduled to be presented to the Academic Senate at its very next meeting which is scheduled for November 24th.  

There was commentary on the proportionality of the savings and cuts.  The data that John al-Amin shared indicated that College Services was striving for a savings of $60,192; Student Services was proposing cuts of $89,232; Campuswide vacancies enabled a savings of $56,253 and Instruction contributed $322,323 in savings.  

It was noted that the STEM grant and other similar sources of money might enable the college to move from the general fund into grand-funded accounts certain services, material purchases or staff salaries.  For example in the Instructional area some $120, 323 could be “saved” by moving the salaries of two instructors to available grant funding sources.  

When it came to class cuts and restructuring the schedule, Jennifer Domini shared a student perspective in that the sooner such decisions could be made the better for students  if students knew well in advance that certain classes were not going to be offered, they would have a greater period of time to reflect and plan alternative schedules to achieve their educational goals. 

Meeting adjourned at 4:31 pm

